
 

 

PPRC News Brief  22
nd 

February 2021 

The three candidates and representatives contesting the by-elections in Constituency 010 in 

Kailahun District John Allieu of the APC, Zainab Kama Braima of the SLPP, and Independent 

Candidate Ibrahim Sylvester Jusu Hengela over the weekend pledged to continue their campaigns 

peaceful ahead of the 27
th

 February 2021 Parliamentary by-election. 

In their peace messages, all three candidates admonished their supporters to be law-abiding before 

during, and after the elections. The candidates advised their supporters and the electorate to report 

issues of concern to the relevant authorities and not to take the law into their hands. 

This they say is for the good of the Constituency on one hand and the country as a whole on the 

other. 

Admonishing the candidates, the Chairman of the Political Parties Registration Commission Mr. 

Abdullai Masiyambay Bangurah expressed the Commission's disappointment at the way and 

manner the supporters of these candidates carried themselves during the campaigns. This he says 

is a total disrespect to the electorate and that this must stop forthwith. He advised the police to 

bring to book perpetrators and those who incite those incidents without fear or favor. 

In his statement, the CEC of NEC Mr. Mohamed K. Konneh assured the candidates and the 

leadership of the parties that the elections will be conducted freely and fairly and that the winner 

will be a winner for the people. 

In his statement, the AIG East Mr. Thomas Lahai assured all that, the police will professionally 

police the elections without fear or favor. He advised the candidates and electorate to be law-

abiding before, during, and after the elections. 

Other key stakeholders addressed the meeting include representatives of Democratic Institutions, 

Office of National Security (ONS), Human Right Commission Sierra Leone (HRC-SL), National 

Commission for Democracy (NCD), National Elections Watch (NEW), Paramount Chiefs, 

Chiefdom Authorities, and the Sierra Leone Association of Journalists (SLAJ) added their voices 

to the call for a peaceful election. 

Before the joint stakeholders meeting organized by PPRC and NEC on Saturday, the PPRC on 

Friday held a similar meeting in Sandaru, Penguia Chiefdom, after a stakeholder meeting in Daru 

on Thursday 18th February 2021. 

For further information, contact the outreach unit on O78201770/+23234117201 
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